École Riverview School End of School Year 2025

Dear École Riverview School Community,

As we wrap up another incredible school year, I want to express my heartfelt gratitude to our amazing students, dedicated staff, and supportive families. Your resilience, kindness, and unwavering commitment have truly made École Riverview a vibrant and nurturing community where every child can thrive, learn, and grow. Thank you for being such an essential part of this journey and for helping create a school environment filled with warmth, collaboration, and joy.

As we look ahead to summer and a well-deserved break, I also want to acknowledge some of our valued staff members who will be leaving us at the end of this school year. Please join me in thanking and wishing all the best to:

- Christine Vermeulen
- Beant Uppal
- Robyne Mackenzie
- Renu Gill
- Karli Colpitts
- Tammy Radul

Their commitment and passion have greatly enriched our school community, and they will be deeply missed. We are grateful for their contributions and wish them success in their future endeavors.

At the same time, we are excited to welcome new members to our École Riverview School family for the upcoming school year:

- Rachelle Tétrault, Vice Principal
- Max Kadja, grade 2
- Guilène Citieuh, grade 3/4
- Sukhmandeep Aulakh, grade 1
- Andrea Johnson, Learning Support Teacher

We look forward to the energy and expertise they will bring to our school community.

To our students and families, enjoy the summer ahead! Stay safe, have fun, and we look forward to welcoming everyone back refreshed and ready for another fantastic year.

2025/2026 École Riverview School Staff



Principal/Directrice	Cinzia Caputo	office/hovel
Directrice-adjointe/VP	Rachelle Tétrault	303A
Éducation physique/P.E.	Mckenzie Kearns	Gym
Music/Musique	Donna Klassen	120
Maternelle	Kelly Brown	103
N/K	Jennifer Gailbraith	105
Grade 1/2	Jennifer Warren	204
1ere année	Sukhmandeep (Deep) Aulakh	106
1ere année	Lianne Kondziela	208
2e année	Jennifer Arnold	207
2e année	Quahssy (Max) Rodrigue Kadja	201
3e année	Mathieu Agoli-Agbo	206
Grade 3/4	Lori Dorman	209
3e/4e années	Guilène Citieuh	309
4e année	Annette Danis	311
4e/5e années	MatthewJones	307
Grade 5/6	Yussef Hawash	308
Grade 5/6	Brett Papineau	310
5e/6e années	Christophe Asselin	304
5e/6e années	Tomasz Maciejewski	301
L.S.T./soutien	Alyssa Nurse	203A
L.S.T.	Andrea Johnson	203A
L.S.T./soutien	Leah Parker	203A
L.S.T./soutien	Racim Aliane	203A
Head Clerk	Dianne Drummond	106B
Office Clerk	Nancy Liarakos	Office
Library Technician	Janice Sarasin-Penner	Library
Education Assistant	Jennifer Szebeledy	
Education Assistant	Mathieu Bellemare	
Education Assistant	Michele Kaminski	
Education Assistant	Ruth Kostiuk	

Dear Students,

As we come to the end of another wonderful school year, we want to celebrate *you*, the students of École Riverview School! This year has been full of growth, learning, laughter, and kindness and it's all because of the positive energy you brought into our school every single day.

Thank you for your hard work, your curiosity, and your eagerness to learn. You've amazed us with your creativity, determination, and the way you care for one another.

We also want to say a big thank you to your families, who have supported you every step of the way, cheering you on and partnering with us to make this year a success. And of course, a heartfelt thank you to our teachers and staff, whose dedication, care, and passion for teaching helped make every day at school a place of discovery and joy.

As we head into summer, we hope you take time to rest, play, explore, and enjoy time with family and friends. Keep reading, stay curious, and don't forget to take pride in everything you've achieved this year.

Have a safe, fun, and relaxing summer—you've earned it!

For those of you returning to ÉRS, we look forward to welcoming you back in September. And to our students who are moving on to new adventures, we wish you all the best.

Remember, you will always be a part of the ÉRS family!

With pride and appreciation,





Bonjour École Riverview School Community and Families,

I am thrilled to be joining the École Riverview team as Vice-Principal starting in September 2025. It is truly an honour to have the opportunity to work alongside such a dedicated staff and vibrant student community. Since beginning my teaching journey in 2001, I have had the privilege of serving in various roles within French Immersion and dual-track schools. My experience includes working as a classroom teacher, resource teacher, reading intervention teacher, and student services teacher in both the Pembina Trails and Louis Riel School Divisions.

At the heart of my educational philosophy are relationships. I believe that a strong sense of connection and belonging is the foundation for students to explore their creativity, stay curious, collaborate meaningfully, and thrive. To develop the essential skills of reading, writing, numeracy, and critical thinking, students must first feel emotionally and physically safe. I am committed to helping create a learning environment where every child feels seen, understood, valued, and empowered to take risks and learn from them.

Outside of school, I am a spouse and mother of three, as well as the proud owner of a mini golden doodle. I enjoy reading, baking, forest walks, and spending quality time with my family and friends. I am also deeply passionate about social justice, diversity, and equity, and I strive to be a lifelong learner in both my professional and personal life.

I look forward to getting to know you and your children and to working closely with the staff at École Riverview. Wishing you all a joyful and restful summer!

Warm regards,
Rachelle Tétrault
Incoming Vice-Principal, École Riverview School



ÉCOLE RIVERVIEW SCHOOL FAREWELLS:

After 19 incredible years at École Riverview School, it is time for me to say goodbye to a place that has been so much more than just a worplace—it has been a second home. I will be moving to another school and pursing a new opportunity this fall. I am deeply grateful for the amazing families and students I've had the privilege to work with throughout the years. Your support, kindness, and dedication have made my journey here truly unforgettable. Watching your children grow, learn, and thrive has been one of the greatest joys of my career. Thank you for the memories, the trust, and the countless moments that have filled my heart. I will carry them with me always.

Mme C. Vermeulen

Dear Riverview Team,

As we are approaching near the end of this school year, to say goodbye seems difficult to me.

I want to express my gratitude for the time spent together while working for the achievement of goals for positive learning and co-curricular activities. Your support is really appreciated and will cherish my memories forever.

We will remain in contact and, also sometimes I will pop out with delicious Samosa treats for my fellow friends at Ecole Riverview. Thanks again for your support ,guidance and great collaboration while my teaching journey in our great school.

A Prochaine. Beant Kaur Uppal.

Not goodbye but see you all soon!

I've had the MOST fun teaching your kiddos this PE term with my incredible teaching partner Ms McKenzie and I'm so thrilled this expert is sticking around fulltime to teach PE next year. I promise I'm not going far and will be subbing for everyone at ERS and get a chance to stay close to this incredible school and community!! My personal highlights from this term were bringing in my best friend and Olympian Desiree Scott to meet and speak to all the students which I hope they all valued that experience! I also loved bringing my two loves of music and dance to our spirit week and DJ the dance parties. Getting to see the students and staff boogie down was simply the best! I will definitely see you all on a Wackydoodle dancefloor soon too! Knowing so many of the students already being from the neighbourhood and growing up here was a very special experience! I also loved getting to know the students and staff I had never had the pleasure of knowing before. I feel very lucky to have gone to this school in the 90's and to have a full life circle moment to come back and teach was so cool! I wish everyone the very best this summer and see you all very soon!!

Ms. Karli

Dear Riverview Community,

I arrived at Riverview in January and quickly felt a true sense of belonging. In such a short time you have all made a deep impact. I have been honoured to learn and laugh with so many of you.

Thank you for your help with French, smudging, pirating, dancing, math, dinosaur running, and reading. I will miss you all, but I'll also take your support with me.

Warmly, Robyne "Mac'N'Cheese" MacKenzie

ÉRS FIT RUN 2025

A HUGE congratulations to our Riverview runners at the June 4th, Fit Run 2km race. We were able to avoid weather and air quality issues and students got to participate in an awesome competition against 20+ schools in our division! All racers ran hard and should be so proud of themselves. The hard work and practice from our past two months of training definitely paid off with some impressive results

A special shout out to:

Grade 5 Boys 1st place Grade 4 Girls 4th place Grade 4 Boys 4th place

Top 20 finishers:

Eleanor Barnby
Lowen Dubberly
Raquel Holdnick
Georgia Lodewyks
Finn Buckingham
Charlie Pulford
Cole Danby
Hazel Raymond
Mathias Smith
Parker Preyma
William Oliver
Yoyo Zhang
Robin Wong
Carter Mcpherson
Bruce Fraser-Kruck







Also a BIG thank you to M. Jones, Mr Hawash and Mme Lianne for supporting our students during practices.

Félicitations les Ratons Laveurs!



WINNIPEG SCHOOL DIVISION HOST FAMILIES



We are looking for families to host international students in Grades 9-12 for the upcoming school year 2025-2026!

OPPORTUNITY TO:

- 24/7 Support
- \$1,000 monthly stipend Learn about a new culture
 - Lifelong friendships







SCAN HERE